Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Minutes

July 10, 2012

Board Members Present: President John Dauernheim, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Gordon Kassen, Phil Overy and Ray Lauer.

Excused Absence: Kevin Seelbach

President Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  There were nine (9) people in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  The president also welcomed Gordon to the board and expressed his appreciation for taking this position.

Minutes of Meeting, June 12, 2012: President Dauernheim made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes as they had already been printed in the Newsletter and are available on the web site.  Marilyn seconded the motion. MOTION PASSED
Treasurer’s Report: Marilyn read the financial information, indicating income of $68.72, and expenditures of $9,152.00.  Some of the major items included an engineer’s study and presentation regarding silt issues ($1,110.00), roadside tree trimming ($4,500.00), Sentry Security ($749.65) and the Columbia Insurance Quarterly ($814.75).  $231.10 was expended in the preparation and mailing of the May-June Newsletter. The entire report will be printed in the upcoming issue of the Newsletter.  

Marilyn also indicated the checking account balance is $302,852.75 and there remain two (2) delinquent assessments from 2010-2011, (both vacant houses), and the same delinquent assessments for 2011-2012.  Phil made the motion to approve the report, seconded by John Johnston.  MOTION PASSED
Marilyn then presented information on a number of bills that required payment, totaling $2,604.01.  Phil made a motion to approve the payments, seconded by Marilyn.  MOTION PASSED

Gate Report: Russ Wilner advised there had been several complaints about the dial system not working when visitors attempted to get to property owners’ homes but that situation apparently is now corrected.  One person reported feeling a shock when using the gate pad.  That matter will be monitored.

Also, Janet Hirsch reported we have received the new infrared camera to focus on license plates of vehicles leaving through the exit gate, and a new visible light camera is to work in parallel to this camera.  The visible light camera would provide backup whenever the sunlight glare is too strong for the infrared camera.  Members of the gate committee will work on installing the camera.

Security: Phil reported there was one complaint about loud music coming from an owner’s home, and this was handled satisfactorily.  Phil added that volunteers are needed to man the patrol boat and anyone interested should call Phil. 

Building: John Johnston reported Edith Young has a contractor for replacement of the dock on Lot F-23, and the screened porch is being constructed at the home of George Goetz and Lynn Goetz, K-24.  Also, after receiving a complaint about what appeared to be a dock being constructed without a permit, on Lot G-24, owned by the Mills, an investigation revealed they had obtained a permit from a previous board 4 years ago and didn’t realize there was a time limit on when construction should have been started.  They were allowed to continue building and the dock is now completed.

John also reported he had been contacted by Scott Schatzman with a request to get approval for a variance on a fence to be constructed on the property at 7741 Meadow Drive.  Specifically, the request is for a 6-foot privacy fence so their dogs can be kept on the property.  After discussion, it was decided the restriction would not be waived.  Scott was present at the meeting, so he prepared a request for a permit and John presented it for consideration.  Phil submitted a motion to approve the permit and Marilyn seconded it.  MOTION PASSED
Maintenance: President Dauernheim reported that he has been marking sections of the roads that will require surface repair and is seeking bids for the work that needs to be accomplished.  When contractors respond with bids, he will consult with the board members.  We are reminded this will be a costly venture.

LTIA Representative:  Julie Johnston reported on the 4th of July activities, and the fact the fireworks had been cancelled.  In conversations with LTIA board members, the recommendation is that the fireworks not be rescheduled any time this year, but that it be postponed until July 2013.  She also spoke about the upcoming Poker Run on August 26, and the golf tournament on September 22.

Finance: Janet Hirsch reported the annual assessment letters had been mailed on July 2 to 344 property owners, for a total of $165,585.20.  A copy of the water rules was included with each invoice.

Board members decided to meet at 9 a.m. on August 4 and work with Janet to develop a budget for the new fiscal year.  Anyone interested in developing the 2012-2013 budget is invited to attend, and if anyone has something that might be included in the budget should bring cost estimates to the meeting.

Website:  The website has recently been updated with the results of the 4th of July boat parade and Miss Tishomingo coronation.

The deadline for the next Newsletter is August 20.  Anyone preferring to receive the Newsletter as an electronic edition should advise Janet.  Doing so would save the LTPOA and LTIA money for printing costs and postage.

Parents Club and Garden Club:  No report on either issue.

Sewer Board:  Janet reported TGB is finishing all bits and pieces that remain for the project.  Any additional work for seed and straw will take place this fall.

Water Testing:  Clarue reported testing would occur during July in 14 area of the lake, each site costing $31.00, for a total of $434.00.  She will provide results at a later meeting.

Dam: No report this month.  

New Business:  There was a discussion about lowering the lake this fall, to address the silt buildup where water enters the lake, and after consideration of this matter, it was tabled for further review.  Contact will be made with Mr. Marler to determine if he is willing to take any silt that would be removed as this would provide a cost saving.

Also, there remain four docks that owners have not responded about whether they will be torn down or repaired.  President Dauernheim and Ray Lauer will follow up on this issue.

Phil Overy suggested the board should consider purchasing a bimini top for the patrol boat, because of the extreme temperature in recent weeks, but after discussion, this matter was tabled for further review. 

The current owner of Lot O-13 asked the Board to consider addressing the silt buildup between that property and Lot O-15, by defraying the cost of extending a tube to carry water to the lake, and after discussion, this matter was tabled for further review.

There being no further matters to address, the meeting was adjourned at 8:01 p.m.

Prepared by Ray Lauer

